Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Emergency Medical Operations
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
64J-2.006
Trauma Registry

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 39, No. 53, March 18, 2013 issue of the Florida Administrative Register. 

The proposed rule changes the title of and incorporates by reference the March 2013 edition of the Florida Trauma Registry Manual and Data Dictionary.  These corrections are being made in response to concerns from the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee. 

The Summary of Statement of Legislative Ratification should read as follows:

The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: Hospitals designated as a verified trauma center are not considered small business as they employ more than 200 permanent, full-time employees and have a new worth of more than $5 million.  Based on the SERC Checklist and the analysis of the proposed rule’s potential economic impact, the Department determined that the proposed rule does not exceed any of the criteria established in Section 120.541(2)(a), F.S. 

The Department announces a change in the hearing date regarding the above rule, as noticed in Vol. 39, No. 53, March 18, 2013 Florida Administrative Register.  

DATE AND TIME:  April 9, 2013, 10:00 a.m. EDST

PLACE:  Florida Department of Health, 4025 Esplanade Way, Building 4025, Conference Room 301B, Tallahassee, Florida
